Dear Parents,

I am excited to start a new year with a new group of students and look forward to getting to know them and watch them grow over the next ten months  This will be my thirteenth year at Lane, and my thirteenth year teaching junior-level English classes.  I know how truly lucky I am to be at this school working with such a wonderful group of young people.  Outside of the classroom I also coach boys’ soccer, assistant direct/choreograph the winter musical, and serve as one of the supervising directors for the spring Play Fest. 

I know that parenting a teenager can be difficult and that, as parents, you want the best for your children.  I, too, want the best for your children academically, socially, and emotionally.  I want to help them develop the skills to be successful students and adults.  Part of this process requires students to take responsibility for their own education and learn how to handle challenges and set-backs.  While I know it is difficult to watch your child struggle, overcoming such difficulties is what helps young people learn and grow.  Thus, as adults in these teens’ lives, it is our responsibility to support and guide and listen to them, but we must remember that we cannot solve their problems for them, and trying to do so only harms them in the long-run.

This year will likely be one of the most challenging years of school for your student.  However, with hard work, a positive attitude, and a true desire to learn and grow, your student can most definitely succeed!  I will tell you from the start that I ask a lot from my students, especially in regards to writing.  Your child will be writing dozens of essays for me this year.  Being able to write well is one of the most valuable skills for future success, and the only way to become a better writer is to write.

While it is important for parents to know how their students are doing academically, their education is ultimately their responsibility.  I encourage both students and parents to use ASPEN regularly.  I update this frequently, indicating when students are missing an assignment, and often posting upcoming assignments.  I also upload assignments, readings, guidelines, rubrics, etc. to my Google Classroom pages.  I ask that if you have any concerns regarding your child’s grade or classwork that you first discuss this issue with your child.  If necessary, the student should then come to me with any questions or concerns.  Allowing and encouraging your children to speak for themselves empowers them and promotes confidence and responsibility.  If you do need to contact me directly please email me at kelaroche1@cps.edu.

I am looking forward to a great year!  Thank you in advance for working with me to support our students.

Sincerely,

Kate Laroche

Google Classroom join codes:

Omega AP Lang: pol7au
H. English 3: 72hmxu
